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Julianna Kincaid  

Outreach / Activity Coordinator 

 

Julianna has been with The Senior Hub—Meals on Wheels for 13 

years.  Julianna began her venture with the agency working in the 

kitchen and then moved into the administrative offices.  With the 

exchange of hairnet for keyboard, she became the Administrative 

Assistant.   

When the agency moved to its current location, Julianna took the 

roll as Receptionist while keeping many of the Admin Assistant 

duties.  She enjoyed meeting and greeting everyone that walked 

through the front door, but change was in the air. 

Beginning in January of this year, Julianna began working closer 

with the members and homebound clients.  She 

oversees all of the activities, such as Bingo, 

Chair Volleyball, our new Digital Classes, and 

much more.  Aside from activities, she educates 

senior groups about The Senior Hub’s many 

wonderful services. 

 

We have another batch of puzzle books to 

distribute.  There is a limited supply.  If you are in 

need of healthy mind teasing fun,  

call Julianna at 1-740-681-5050 @ 

ext. 121 









 

          August 2024  

I have been getting a surplus of calls from clients asking us to leave meals in coolers or hang-

ing on the door, etc. because they are unable to be home during meal delivery. I want to re-

mind everyone that we cannot leave a meal without contacting you. Please DO NOT ask our 

drivers to leave meals when you are not home. If you know with at least 2 days’ notice that 

you will not be home during delivery, please call Jared at 740-681-5050 EXT 106 and ask for a 

frozen meal to be delivered the day before so you can have a meal. I appreciate your help 

with this! 

Amber Goines CDM, CFPP 

Director of Nutrition Services 

 

                   Foods prepared and served by Meals on Wheels contain no added salt. 

Ingredients are available by request for all foods prepared by Meals on Wheels. 

 

^ Sandy  

 

^ Rita   ^ Betty  J. Fauble ^ 

 Maxine Ruth   C. Potts Debbie S. 



The award known as the Purple Heart has a history that reaches back to the waning days of the 

American Revolution. The Continental Congress had forbidden General George Washington from 

granting commissions and promotions in rank to recognize merit. Yet Washington wanted to honor 

merit, particularly among the enlisted soldiers. On August 7, 1782, his general orders established 

the Badge of Military Merit:  

This award was open only to enlisted men (Privates, Corporals and Sergeants) and granted them 

the distinction of being permitted to pass all guards and sentinels as could commissioned-officers. 

The names of the recipients were to have been kept in a "Book of Merit" (which has never been re-

covered). 

At the present time there are three verified recipients of the Badge of Military Merit: Sergeant Elijah 

Churchill, 2nd Continental Dragoons; Sergeant William Brown, 5th Connecticut Continental Line In-

fantry and Sergeant Daniel Bissel, 2nd Connecticut Continental Line Infantry. 

Washington stated that the award was to be a permanent one, but once the Revolution ended, the 

Badge of Military Merit was all but forgotten until the 20th century. 

General John J."Blackjack" Pershing suggested a need for an award for merit in 1918, but it was 

not until 1932 that the modern Purple Heart was created in recognition of Washington's ideals and 

for the bicentennial of his birth. General Order #3 announced the establishment of the award: 

On May 28, 1932, 136 World War I veterans were conferred their Purple Hearts at Temple Hill, in 

New Windsor, NY. Temple Hill was the site of the New Windsor Cantonment, which was the final 

encampment of the Continental Army in the winter of 1782-1783. Today, the National Purple Heart 

continues the tradition begun on these grounds in 1932, of honoring those who have been awarded 

the Purple Heart. 

The Purple Heart has undergone many changes with respect to the criteria for being awarded. At 

first, the Purple Heart was exclusively awarded to Army and Army Air Corps personnel and could 

not be awarded posthumously to the next of kin. In 1942, President Franklin Roosevelt signed an 

executive order allowing the Navy to award the Purple Heart to Sailors, Marines, and Coast Guard 

personnel. Also in that year, the Purple Heart was made available for posthumous awarding to any 

member of the Armed Forces killed on or after December 6, 1941. 

Originally the Purple Heart was awarded for merit. Being wounded was considered to be one type 

of merit. With the creation of the Legion of Merit in 1942, the award of the Purple Heart for merit be-

came unnecessary and was therefore discontinued. Currently, the Purple Heart, per regulation is 

awarded in the name of the President of the United States to any member of the Armed Forces of 

the United States who, while serving under competent authority in any capacity with one of the U.S. 

Armed Services after April 5, 1917 has been wounded, killed, or has died after being wounded by 

enemy action.                                                                                      By: Amy Tikkanen 









   We enjoy seeing your artwork, so please share with us, if you color this picture. 



Quality Survey Time 

It’s that time of year again when we solicit your input on the services you receive through 

the Meals on Wheels Program. Each response is read and tallied to help us improve ser-

vices and better meet the needs of those we serve.  Please note: home delivered meal 

clients will receive the survey in the meal sacks. Congregate clients will be asked to com-

plete the survey at their dining sites. Clients receiving other services will receive their sur-

vey through the mail. Please fill out the survey and send it back with your driver, drop it at 

the reception desk, leave it with your site manager, or drop it in the mail before the end of 

July.  

If you have questions about the survey, give us a call! 

740-681-5050 

Silver Sneakers 
The silver sneakers program offered at our Senior Services Center is open to older adults age 60 and older, 
living in Fairfield County. In fact, all recreational and educational activities through the agency are availa-
ble to older adults living in Fairfield County. 

The Senior Hub-Meals on Wheels will be offering the program at 1515 Cedar Hill Road, Lancaster. The 

class will be offered Monday and Wednesday 10:30am to 11:30am. The Senior Hub-Meals on Wheels is 

partnering with the local YMCA to provide instructors for this class.  It may be covered by Medicare. 

A one time registration is required and will take a few minutes of your time. Once you become a member, 

you may attend all activities offered by the agency and you may eat in the dining room. 

                Call our Aging Services Department for more information, 740-681-5050 ext. #121.  

   - Bingo every Friday, Everybody wins, 10:15 - 11:15 

   - Chair Volleyball, Every Friday, 1:00 - 2:00 

    - Blood Pressure Screening, Free, 10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

      - August  8th. & August 22nd. 

                                                            Commodity Box Pick Up at St  Mark’s Church 

                          Last name beginning with A-J     Wed.     August 21st. 1-3pm. 

                          Last name beginning with K-Z    Thurs.    August 22nd. 1-3pm. 

    No drop-ins. Arrangements must be made prior to pick up of commodity box. No exceptions. 

  You must complete an application and meet income guidelines to be eligible to receive a Commodity Box.       

    Applications are available at: The Senior Hub • Aging Services Office 1515 Cedar Hill Road • Lancaster 



Voting with a disability 

All polling places in Ohio are required to be accessible to voters with disabilities. If you 

need assistance marking your ballot because of a disability, two precinct election officials 

— one from each major political party — may help you. Or you can bring someone to as-

sist you, as long as they aren’t your employer, an agent of your employer or union, or a 

candidate. You may vote curbside if you’re unable to enter your polling place. A ballot will 

be brought to you, so you can vote from your car or at the voting site’s door. More re-

sources for voters with disabilities are available at the state elections website. 

Voting from a nursing home or long-term care facility 

If you are confined to a nursing home or long-term care facility and cannot vote in person 

on Election Day, you have the option of voting via an absentee ballot. 

 

Michelle Tuccitto Sullo is a states writer and editor for AARP. She previously served as 

managing editor of the Hartford Business Journal in Connecticut and has also worked for 

the New Haven Register, the Connecticut Law Tribune and New Haven Biz. Elis-

sa Chudwin contributed to this story. 

 

https://www.ohiosos.gov/elections/voters/voters-with-disabilities/


GENERAL ELECTION 2024 

The next general election will take place on Tuesday, November 5, 2024. Our friends at AARP 

provided a great article on recent voting changes in Ohio and other important guidance for partici-

pating in the upcoming election. 

Recent voting changes in Ohio 

Laws that took effect in 2023 may change how you vote in the 2024 elections: 

Voters must show a valid photo ID, such as an Ohio driver’s license or U.S. passport, when voting 

at the polls. Other documents, such as a paycheck, utility bill or Social Security card, are no long-

er considered valid. If you do not have a valid photo ID, you can obtain a free state ID card at any 

Bureau of Motor Vehicles deputy registrar license agency in Ohio. More information is available at 

the BMV website.  

• The deadline to request an absentee ballot is seven days before an election. Previously, it was 

three days.  

• Your county board of elections must receive your absentee ballot by mail no later than four 

days after an election. But your absentee ballot still must be postmarked by the day before an 

election.  

Early in-person voting is no longer offered on the Monday before Election Day. 

How to register to vote  Register online, by mail or in person. 

Online: Use the state’s voter registration portal to register, check the status of your application 

or update your registration. You’ll need your current Ohio driver’s license or identification card 

number and the last four digits of your Social Security number. You may also register or update 

your personal information while applying for or renewing your Ohio driver’s license. Register 

online by Monday, Oct. 7, for the general election. 

By mail: Download and print a voter registration form from the state elections website. Or call the 

Ohio secretary of state’s office toll-free at 877-767-6446, extension 1, to request a form. Include 

either your current Ohio driver’s license number, state identification card  number or the last four 

digits of your social security number. Then mail your completed form to your county board of elec-

tions. It must be postmarked no later than Monday, Oct. 7.  

In Person: Registration forms are available for pickup at the secretary of state’s office, your coun-

ty board of elections office, an Ohio Bureau of Motor Vehicles office and several other state-

designated agencies listed on the secretary of state’s website. Deliver your completed form to 

your county board of elections by Oct. 7. 

Registering to vote on Election Day 

Ohio doesn’t allow same day voter registration. 

https://www.ohiosos.gov/elections/voters/id-requirements/
https://www.ohiosos.gov/elections/voters/id-requirements/
https://bmv.ohio.gov/dl-id-card.aspx
https://olvr.ohiosos.gov/
https://voterlookup.ohiosos.gov/voterlookup.aspx
https://olvr.ohiosos.gov/NCOA/NCOA
https://www.bmv.ohio.gov/dl-other-living-will.aspx#collapseE
https://www.ohiosos.gov/publications/#vrf


Check your voter registration status 

You can check your registration status using the state’s voter lookup portal or call your local 

Board of Elections. 

How to request an absentee ballot 
Any registered voter can request an absentee ballot by mail or by phone without provid-

ing a reason. 

By mail: Download and print an absentee ballot application from the state elections 

website. Include either your driver’s license number, your state identification number, the 

last four digits of your Social Security number or a copy of your photo ID. Mail your com-

pleted application to your county board of elections. 

By phone: Call your county board of elections to request that an absentee ballot application be 

mailed to you. 

Your board of elections office must receive your completed application, whether by mail or in 

person, by close of business on Tuesday, Oct. 29. 

 

Voters who are hospitalized due to a medical emergency may apply for an absentee ballot until 

3 p.m. on Election Day using a separate absentee ballot application. If needed, you can request 

that your county elections officials deliver your ballot to the hospital. 

Returning an absentee return your absentee ballot by mail or in person. 

By mail: Mail your completed ballot to your county board of elections. It must be postmarked by 

Monday, Nov. 4, and received no later than Saturday, Nov. 9, for the general election. 

In person: Return your absentee ballot to your county board of elections by 7:30 p.m. on Elec-

tion Day (Tuesday, Nov. 5). 

Drop box: One ballot drop box also will be available outside of your county board of elections 

office. 

Track the status of your absentee ballot at the state elections website. 

Voting in person before Election Day 

You can vote early and in person at your county board of elections office from Tuesday, Oct. 8, 

through Sunday, Nov. 3, for the general election. More information will become available at 

the state elections website closer to the election. 

Voting at the polls on Election Day 

Polls will be open from 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, Nov. 5. As long as you’re in line be-

fore the polls close, you may cast a ballot. Find your sample ballot at the state’s website. 

Voter ID requirements on Election Day 

Bring a valid photo ID, such as an Ohio driver’s license, U.S. passport or U.S. military identifica-

tion card. A paycheck, utility bill, Social Security card, birth certificate and some other govern-

ment documents are no longer considered valid under a 2023 law. 

https://voterlookup.ohiosos.gov/voterlookup.aspx
https://www.ohiosos.gov/globalassets/elections/forms/11-a_english.pdf
https://www.ohiosos.gov/globalassets/elections/forms/11-a_english.pdf
https://www.ohiosos.gov/elections/elections-officials/county-boards-of-elections-directory/
https://www.ohiosos.gov/elections/elections-officials/county-boards-of-elections-directory/
https://www.ohiosos.gov/globalassets/elections/forms/11-b.pdf




Celebrating 51 years of Service to Fairfield County Seniors 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees —  July 25th, 2024 

This newsletter is written by various staff members and edited by Sharon Powell 

MEALS ON WHEELS ACCEPTS CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS AND DONA-

TIONS 

PLEASE CALL 740-681-5050 to make a payment or go to www.mowfc.org 

SARAH ARLEDGE—ext. #105 for Meal Donations / Homemaking / Personal Care/Respite / Adult Day-
care 

BRIAN ROBY—ext. #118 for Lifeline 

PAYMENTS AND DONATIONS  CAN BE MADE RECURRING UPON REQUEST 

Executive Director – Anna Tobin         Director of Administrative Services – Sarah Arledge     

Director of Aging Services –                                 Director of Nutrition Services – Amber Goines                 

Nutrition Services Manager – Tina Dickey                      Fiscal Manager – Amber Deible                                         

Kitchen Production Coordinator – Melissa Holbrook      In-Home Services Manager –  Leatha Whitney                                              

Aging Services Office Manager – Amber Throckmorton        Community Educator/Activity Coord – Julianna Kincaid         

PERS & Commodity Coordinator – Brian Roby              Receptionist – Sharon Powell                                             

Route Support Manager – Rebecca Pessel                        Vol./Trans. Coordinator - Linda Swartz                               

              Care Coordinators – Joyce McGinnis, Kelly McCord, Debbie Zwicker, and Jackie Watters  

       THE SENIOR HUB-KEY STAFF 

Pleasantville Music Street 

 Festival 

Fourth Saturday in August 


